JAMESTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

School Budget Work Session

March 21, 2006

A budget work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road at 6:07 pm by Council President David Long.  The following members were present:

Julio DiGiando, Vice President

William Kelly (arrived at 7:00 pm)

Michael Schnack

Barbara Szepatowski

Also present were:

Bruce Keiser, Town Administrator

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk

Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair

Maria Alfred, School Business Manager 

William “Bucky” Brennan, School Committee

Julia K. Held, School Committee

James R. Filkins, School Committee

Julie A. Kallfelz, School Committee

Councilor President Long opened the meeting and introduced the School Superintendent, Katherine Sipala who began by reviewing portions of the School Department’s proposed budget.  

The School Superintendent stated that the proposed budget was reduced to $10,677,358.00 a reduction of $41,742.00 due to health insurance savings, bringing a 5.56% increase from the last fiscal year.  

The School Superintendent reported that projected enrollment for 2006/2007, K-12 is 756 students.  She added that the strain on the FY 2006/2007 budget is a combination of the pension system, health care, fuel, salaries, charter schools and an increase incidence in the autism rate.

There was some discussion regarding restructuring Melrose and Lawn Avenue schools and the special education program.  A concern was raised by Councilor DiGiando regarding the teacher/student ratio in the next years fourth grade classroom.  The School Superintendent stated that there are more special education students in next years fourth grade and the small class size and teacher/student ratio is appropriate.

The School Superintendent reported that there will be an overall reduction of 5.6 staff over the next five years due to the reduction of 106 students.  She added that the school in 2006 will take in approximately $483,162.88 in grants and State entitlements. 

Council President Long along with the Town Administrator thanked the School Superintendent along with the School Committee for a thorough budget presentation and with no other business left to address, the work session adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator
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